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TRANSESOPHAGEAL ECHOCARDIOGRAPHY IS NOT NECESSARY PRIOR TO RADIOFREQUENCY ABLATION OF ATRIAL FLUTTER 
UN Kumar , S Akhtari, E Foster, BK Lee

University of California, San Francisco, CA, USA
Background: Numerous centers continue to perform transesophageal echocardiography (TEE) prior to radiofrequency ablation (RFA) of atrial flutter (AFL) to look for intracardiac thrombus.  Given the time, cost, and risks associated with TEE, it is important to assess whether TEE performed prior to RFA of AFL is necessary.Objectives and Methods: We performed a retrospective review of all patients referred for TEE at our center from January 2001 through July 2004 prior to a planned AFL RFA procedure to determine how many of these patients had their procedure delayed due to the findings of TEE.Results: During this period, 129 patients underwent TEE prior to a planned AFL RFA procedure.  67 (51.9%) had been treated with warfarin anticoagulation for at least one month prior to the procedure, 34 (26.4%) were taking aspirin alone, and the remaining 28 (21.7%) were not on any anticoagulant or anti-platelet medications. Of the 62 (48.1%) patients not taking warfarin, 45 (72.6%) were under 65 years of age and 52 (83.9%) had normal left ventricular systolic function.  None of the 129 patients had an intracardiac thrombus found on TEE.  All patients were subsequently able to undergo the planned RFA procedure.Conclusions: In our series, no patient was found to have an intracardiac thrombus.  This was likely due to the fact that the majority were treated with appropriate anticoagulant or anti-platelet medications.  Given the extremely low incidence of intracardiac thrombus with anticoagulant or anti-platelet treatment, TEE is not necessary prior to RFA of AFL in appropriately treated patients.

